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MEMORANDUM 

 
 

TO:   All State of Alabama Agencies 

 

FROM:  Pam Watkins, Underwriting Manager  

 

RE:   New Legislation for Notary Public Bonds  

 

DATE:  August 30, 2023  

 

 

New legislation will become effective September 1, 2023, regarding Notary Bonds.  The actual 

bill is included in our website information for review.  In summary, training will be required for 

all new notary public applicants as well as renewal applicants.  The training will be provided on 

the Alabama Probate Judge Association’s website at no charge.  A probate judge must deny an 

application if the applicant cannot satisfy six requirements.  A notarized document must contain 

an oath, acknowledgement, signature of each party, and signature, including seal, of the notary 

public.  Allegations and criminal charges for notaries are also detailed as well as signature 

acknowledgments.  The notary term will remain four years and all probate judges will continue 

reporting appointments to the Alabama Secretary of State.     

 

As in the past, all state employee notary public bond letters for new and renewing Notaries 

Public will be issued directly from the Division of Risk Management (DORM). The State 

Agency requesting the notary bond must currently have Fidelity Bond coverage with DORM.  

Our bond letter provides proof of coverage that conforms to new statutory mandates. It will be 

the notary applicant’s responsibility to make sure all other requirements are met.  To request a 

letter, email the employee’s name as it appears or will appear on the notary seal, agency, 

position, and county he/she will be applying or renewing to Deborah Barrett at 

deborahh.barrett@finance.alabama.gov.  Once the request has been received, we will endeavor 

to email it back to you within three business days.  Please note that the bond coverage provided 

by the Division of Risk Management for notaries employed by the State of Alabama extends 

only to their actions taken within the line and scope of their assigned duties and 

responsibilities.  Private or other similar actions taken by such persons cannot be covered. 

 

I am including an article written by Gabe Tucker and Karleigh Heitschmidt (Attorneys Insurance 

Mutual of the South).  This is an excellent article that provides additional details of the changes 

in the new bill.   
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